
MINUTES 

January 11, 1922 
 

Adjourned Meeting 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in adjourned 
session at 7:30 o'clock with President Hirons presiding. The 
Councilmen present were Hirons, Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, Meders 
and Murr. City Manager Cherrington, the City Attorney and the 
City Clerk were also present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular session were read and approved. 
 
A proposed ordinance entitled "An emergency ordinance concerning 
salaries of certain city officers and employees and fixing the 

amount of the bond to be given by each of said officers and 
employees" was presented and read. 
 
Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Marshall, that 
the proposed ordinance entitled "An emergency ordinance 
concerning salaries of certain city officers and employees and 
fixing the amount of the bond to be given by each of said 
officers and employees" be passed and adopted as an emergency 
ordinance and that the same be numbered "Ordinance 303" and 
published in the Daily News, a daily newspaper published and in 
general circulation in the City of Grand Junction. The motion 
being put, upon call of roll the Councilmen voted as follows: 
Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; Miller, yea; Dowrey, yea; Mderes, 
yea; Murr, yea. All the Councilmen voting yea, the motion was 

declared carried. 
 
A communication from E.C. Sharer representing the Grand Junction 
Town and Development Company that requested the buying of the tax 
certificates held by the City on the same terms as made by the 
old Council, was read by the Clerk. 
 
Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Marshall, that 
the City Clerk notify Mr. Sharer that an extention would be 
granted him until January 15, 1922 in which he could redeem said 
tax certificates for the face of the certificates and that the 
certificates held for water main tax be cancelled. This offer to 
be final and after January 15, 1922 all certificates redeemed 
would be sold for the face of the certificate plus 8% percent 

interest per annum. The motion being put, upon call of roll the 
Councilmen noted as follows: Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; Miller, 
Yea; Dowrey, yea; Meders, yea; Murr, yea. All the Councilmen 
voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Miller that 
Sterling B. Lacy be given part of the Fire Insurance business 
done by the City. Motion carried. 
 
The question of raising the fee on all licenses granted by the 
City was discussed. 



 

Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Miller, that a 
committee be appointed by the chair to look over the list of 
licenses fees and to recommend what changes should be made. The 
motion carried and the Councilmen Murr, and Miller and City 
Manager were appointed to serve on said committee. 
 
There being no further business to bring before the Council, the 
meeting was adjourned. The next regular meeting being set for 
January 11, 1922 at 7:30 O'clock. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
City Clerk 


